AMENDED MINUTES OF THE ARKANSAS MOTOR VEHICLE COMMISSION

Business Meeting
101 East Capitol Avenue, Suite 204

Little Rock, Arkansas

February 18, 2015

The regularly scheduled meeting of the Arkansas Motor Vehicle Commission was called to order via

conference call at 9:35 a.m. by Chairman Sandy Stroope. Staff present included Greg Kirkpatrick, and

Crystal Campbell. All Commissioners were present during the meeting with the exception of Vice Chairman

Bobby Ferguson and Ford Trotter. Also in attendance was Julie Chavis with the Attorney General's Office.

The minutes from the January 21, 2015, teleconference meeting were unanimously approved

following a proper motion and second.

The Commission unanimously approved the meeting expenditures for the January 21, 2015, meeting

and the February 18, 2015, meeting following a proper motion and second.

The Commission unanimously approved the Ad Hoc meeting recommendations following a proper

motion and second.

The Commission unanimously approved the current officers, Sandy Stroope- Chairman, Bobby

Ferguson- Vice Chairman, and Joy Blankenship- Secretary to serve another term following a proper motion

and second.

Following a presentation by Mr. Kirkpatrick, the recommendations for amendments to the Motor

Vehicle Commission Act for the 2015 Legislative Session were presented and unanimously approved

following a proper motion and second.

Chairman Stroope accepted a proper motion and second to adjourn the meeting.

These minutes are subject to approval by The Arkansas Motor Vehicle Commission

Sandy Stroope, Chairman